
 

 

June 15, 2020 

 

Dear WAJ Families, 
 
You are receiving this letter to notify you that if your child is entering one of the 
following grades in September, he/she is required to have a current physical on 
file per New York State: New entrants, Pre-K, or K, 1, 3, 5, 7, 9, 11.  To be 
considered current, it must be within 1 year from the first day of school in 
September.  Physicals are also required annually for students who play sports. 
 
Furthermore, if your child is entering one of the following grades, they need to 
have new/updated immunizations: Pre-K, K, 6, 7, 12.  For specific requirements, 
please refer to the WAJ website, consult their doctor’s office or you can call or 
email me.  Public Health is an option if your child needs immunizations and you 
are unable to see their primary physician. 
 
Please call your physician now to make an appointment.  It is very busy and 
difficult to get a slot in many doctor offices.   
 
Best regards, 
 
 
 
Gabrielle Gonzalez RN  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Nurse: Gabrielle Gonzalez                                 Phone: 518-734-3400Ext. 1131 
Email: ggonzalez@wajcs.org                             Fax: 518-734-4627 
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